Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Minutes for March 25, 2009

Attendance:

Present: C. Alves, B. Chiang, R. Anderson, C. Liebars, , B. Tellis, F. Cooper, T. Pavlovsky, G. Lauterio, B. Strassman, J. Boatwright, K. Hespe, N. Maldonado
Excused:  J. Karsnitz, C. Lindberg

Minutes

The minutes were approved as submitted.  

1. Academic load

CAP invited the Dean and/or Assistant Dean from each school to its March 25th meeting.  All schools were represented except for the Schools of Business and Nursing.  The School of Nursing sent input via email that only occasionally do they get requests from students to take more than 18 credits.  There was much disagreement among the schools that were present regarding the topic and a lengthy discussion ensued.  Among the concerns mentioned were students graduating early, taking more than 4 courses defeating the purpose of transformation, and Accounting students needing 150 credits for CPA license.  Based on the information given to CAP by Deans and Assistant Deans, CAP has requested Institutional Data before discussing the topic further.
2. New course approval
The sub-committee met and assigned tasks for their next meeting.
3. New charge on Types of majors
CAP does not feel that it will have sufficient time during the month of April to address the new charge on types of majors.  The committee has considered addressing the language of specializations in conjunction with the charge on types of majors.
4. Scheduling Grid
The Sub-Committee has written a report of its Preliminary Recommendations which Barbara will send out.

Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy Liebars

